












































From: Ken Zaita 
Sent: Wednesday, October 19, 2016 
Subject: Firefighter Exam 
 

To whom it may concern: 

 

Hello my name is Kenneth Zaita I am 31 years old I have been with 

FDNY EMS for shortly over 5 years I am born and raised in NYC, and 

would love to get a chance to be promoted to Firefighter rank however I 

am excluded at this point because of my age. I am in great physical 

shape and I am looking forward to hopefully have a chance of becoming 

a NYC Firefighter.  

 

Sincerely Yours  

Kenneth Zaita 

 



From: Gregory Link 
Sent: Wednesday, October 19, 2016 
Subject: Fire fighter age restriction 
 

Good Morning, 

 

I am writing this email because I can not attend the hearing today in city 

hall. The fire fighter age restriction is something that needs to be 

changed.Some people said that people over age of 29 are no longer 

physically capable of handling this job. Many people in the ems field 

alone are over the age of 29 and still able to carry all different types of 

patients in and out of different scenarios. Let alone the people who are 

not in ems.Another reason to raise the age restriction is many other if not 

all city agencies (example NYPD, sanitation) allow people up to the age 

of 36. Other states outside New York City allow people older then 30 to 

apply for a fire fighter position, Boston allows you to be the age of 32, 

Even long island and upstate New York allow people over 30 to apply 

for fire fighter. Many military branch's allow people apply over the age 

of 30, The army allows to the age of 35, Navy allows up to 34.These 

jobs are just as or if not more stressful and demanding as working as a 

fire fighter in New York City. I understand that the hiring process takes 

a few years due to background checks and other testing. Promotional 

exams all that extra checking has been done already. Which allows a 

more speedier process and more people out on to the field. I hope that 

this email reaches you and shows you that the age restriction being 

raised will be more helpful to everyone. If you wish to talk more about 

this please feel free to contact me. 

 

Gregory Link 

FDNY EMT 

 


















